
 

COUNCIL 
22/01/2024 at 6.30 pm 

 
 

Present: The Mayor – Councillor Chauhan (in the Chair)   
 
Councillors Adams, Akhtar, Al-Hamdani, Ali, Arnott, Ball, 
M. Bashforth, S. Bashforth, Birch, Bishop, Brownridge, Byrne, 
Cosgrove, Davis, Dean, Fryer, Ghafoor, H. Gloster, Goodwin, 
Hamblett, Harkness, H. Harrison, J. Harrison, Hince, Hindle, 
Hobin, Hurley, A Hussain, F Hussain, J. Hussain, S. Hussain, 
Ibrahim, Iqbal, Irfan, Islam, Jabbar, Kenyon, Malik, Marland, 
McLaren, Moores, Murphy, Mushtaq, Nasheen, Quigg, Rea, 
Salamat, Shah, Sharp, Sheldon, Shuttleworth, Surjan, Sykes, 
Taylor, Wahid, Williamson and Woodvine 
 

 

 

1   TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE   

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Charters 
and Lancaster. 

2   TO RECEIVE COMMUNICATIONS RELATING TO THE 
BUSINESS OF THE COUNCIL  

 

The Mayor referred to the recent sad news of the passing of the 
Member of Parliament for the Rochdale constituency and former 
Police and Crime Commissioner and Mayor of Greater 
Manchester Sir Tony Lloyd. Council held a minute’s silence in 
memory of Sir Tony Lloyd. 

3   TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ANY 
MATTER TO BE DETERMINED AT THE MEETING  

 

There were no declarations of interests. 

4   POLLING DISTRICT AND POLLING PLACES REVIEW   

Councillor Shah MOVED and Councillor Sykes SECONED a 
report of Chief Executive /(Acting) Returning Officer, Director of 
Legal and Head of Elections and Land Charges, which asked 
Council to consider proposals and recommendations for polling 
districts and polling places in the area arising from a review.  
The Boundary Commission for England had concluded the 2023 
Review of Parliamentary constituencies in England and 
submitted a final report and recommendations. The legislative 
Order became effective on 29th November 2023, meaning the 
new constituencies will be used for the next Parliamentary 
election. Based on this, there have been some changes to our 
Parliamentary boundaries and as such the Council have 
undertaken a polling districts and places review.  
As required by the Electoral Administration and Registration Act 
2013, compulsory reviews of parliamentary polling districts and 
polling places must take place every 5 years. The Council 
undertook its last compulsory review in 2019. 
 
RESOLVED: 

1. That Council approves the adoption of parliamentary 
polling districts and parliamentary polling places, as set 



 

out in the scheme contained in Appendix 1 and in the 
maps found in Appendix 2. 

2. That Council approves that the scheme, contained in 
Appendix 1, be adopted in relation to both Parliamentary 
and Local Government Elections held in the borough. 

3. Council approves that the Electoral Registration Officer 
makes the necessary amendments to polling districts for 
the 1 February 2024 electoral register. 

4. Council approves that authority to be delegated to the 
Chief Executive to make, where necessary, alterations to 
the designation of any polling place where a polling place 
becomes unavailable prior to the next full review in 
consultation with ward councillors and group leaders. 

 
The meeting started at 6.30pm and ended at 6.41pm  

 


